
Town of Grantsboro 

Regular Meeting of the Town Council 

September 5, 2023 

 
Minutes 

 The Grantsboro Town Council met on Tuesday, September 5, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the 

Town Hall. Attending were: Mayor Pro-tem Tom Newman, Ray Poole, TW Harris, Evelyn Paul, 

and Ray Lewis, Clerk. Mayor Julia Lee and Kristie Mitchell were absent. There was one visitor 

present. 

 Lewis offered the invocation, and Mayor Pro-tem Newman called the meeting to order. 

A quorum was established. The agenda for the meeting was approved upon a motion by Harris, 

seconded by Paul and carried. The minutes from the July regular meeting and the called August 

meeting were approved upon a motion by Harris, seconded by Paul and carried. There was no 

regular meeting in August due to lack of a quorum. 

 Lewis presented the finance report for the month of July, which reflected $53,494.94 in 

revenues, and expenses of $60,013.08. Total funds were reported at $299,405.61. $51,675.00 

of the revenue amount is from ARP Funds.  A motion to approve the finance report as 

presented was made by Harris, seconded by Paul and carried. The August report has not yet 

been prepared. 

Old Business 

 There was no old business  

 New Business 

 Mayor Pro-tem Newman gave a report from the last mayor’s meeting in July. 

 Lewis reported that the grant applications for the proposed apartments in Grantsboro 

were submitted by the August 25th deadline. A decision on the awards is expected sometime in 

late October. 

 Information was shared concerning required Treasury training for all candidates for 

Town Council in the upcoming November election. Only Newman and Paul have completed the 

training so far. Harris acknowledged that he would try and help the others get it completed. 

 Newman shared that there had been some communication from the County offices 

concerning the possibility of relocating the Reelsboro recycling station to the back area of the 

Town Hall parking lot. No formal request has been made, but the Council expressed 

reservations and did not think that would be a good idea. 



 Lewis shared that two CD’s at United Bank would be maturing on September 11. Lewis 

suggested that the two CD’s be combined into one and renewed at the best rate. A motion to 

approve was made by Paul, seconded by Harris and carried. 

 Following a brief comment period, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Harris, 

seconded by Paul and carried. 

The next regular meeting of the Town Council is scheduled for October 3, 2023. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

_________________________     ____________________ 

Tom Newman, Mayor Pro-tem     Ray Lewis, Clerk 


